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Arkansas model for reporting empty and underutilized public school facilities to charter schools
As Charter Schools seek suitable spaces, they are encouraged to find district, state, or federal-owned buildings in order to best utilize public spaces. Schools are vacated each year as new facilities come on line, and some are vacated due to district reconfigurations and reductions in required academic spaces due to enrollment decline.
The Arkansas General Assembly passed Act 542 in 2017. The Act requires all public school districts to report any unused or underutilized public school facility or other real property to the Arkansas Division of Public School Academic Facilities and Transportation. The law requires the division to publish a statewide listing of those facilities.  Districts must report these facilities by February 1 each year and the division must publish the list by March 1 each year. Rules for the legislation become effective December 31, 2018. One rule is that all districts must include underutilized space as a mandatory item in their yearly master plan submissions, or they cannot receive state funding. 

You can review the current listing of Arkansas’ Unused or Underutilized Public School Facilities by clicking here: 

http://arkansasfacilities.arkansas.gov/reports/unusedunderutilized-building-list
Act 542 of 2017 may be viewed by clicking here 
http://www.arkleg.state.ar.us/assembly/2017/2017R/Acts/Act542.pdf
Thanks to Brad Montgomery Director of Division of Public School Academic Facilities and Transportation
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